CUMRU TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED TRANSFER OF LIQUOR LICENSE
JANUARY 17,2017

The Public Hearing for transfer of a liquor license, of the Cumru Township Board of
Commissioners, was called to order by President Ruth A. O’Leary at 6:47 p.m. Other
Commissioners in attendance were Vice President Edward L. Gottschall, Sheri Hoover, Lorri K.
Swan, and Tony J. Sacco. Also attending were Township Manager Jeanne E. Johnston,
Township Solicitor Michael A. Setley, Chief of Police Madison Winchester, Fire Chief James A.
Beane, Superintendent of Public Works Robert McNichols, Jr., Business Administrator Peggy A.
Carpenter, and Secretary Latoya Procopio.

Mr. Setley stated that the public hearing was being held pursuant to the Pennsylvania
Liquor Code. The applicant to receive the license was Gino Billeci for Gino’s Grill, located at
2233 Lancaster Pike. The liquor license was currently owned by Eberhart’s Tavern, No. R-
14135.

The applicant was represented by Atty. Sal Folino. Mr. Folino informed the Board that
Cumru Township is allotted 5 licenses and this would be the 6. Mr. Folino presented an
affidavit from the property owner stating no objection to the transfer. He also submitted a copy
of the PLCB application.

Mr. Billeci stated that Gino’s Grill seats 64 people at tables, with a bar service for 10
people. The hours are 11:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m., Tuesday through Thursday, 11:00 a.m. to 11:00
p-m. Friday and Saturday, and 1100 a.m. to 9 p.m Sunday. There is no take out and no outdoor
seating. Mr. Billeci runs the Blue Marsh Canteen and there has been no problem with that
establishment’s liquor license.

PUBLIC
Mr. Setley invited comments or questions from the public. No one indicated the desire to

speak.

Attendance: Sal Folino of 2 Woodland Road, Gino Billeci of 400 W Broad Street. James
Williamson of 1461 Old Lancaster Pike, Don and Betty Seltzer of 946 Hunters Road, Eugene
Stoltzfus of 974 Hunters Road, Debra and Rick Glovenski of 1814 Cedar Top Road.

Mr. Setley invited comments or questions from the Board. The Board indicated that there
was no comment.

ADJOURNMENT
The public hearing adjourned at 6:53 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

atdya Procopio
Secretary
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